

## REQUEST FOR SUBMISSION EXTENSION

Nigel Burgess
Senior Manager Electricity Analysis & Planning
Regulatory Authority
Craig Appin House – 1st Floor
8 Wesley Street
Hamilton – HM11
Bermuda

April 17, 2017

Dear Nigel,

As per a phone conversation with you and my colleague Stratton Hatfield, Bermuda Engineering Company Ltd. is requesting for an extension to submit a formal response to the Consultation on the Regulatory Authority – Emergency General Determination document issued on March 17, 2017.

The current document has errors and questions that need to be addressed by the RA.

After consultation with our clients and other stakeholders in the industry, it is clear that many people are not aware of this request and we would like to respectfully request a three week extension to submit our formal company response to the RA Consultation document.

Sincerely,

Stuart Kriendler Managing Director Bermuda Engineering Company Ltd.